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As an Extension Edu-
cator focused on 
"Community Food 
Systems," my goal is 
to promote a healthy 
and resilient food 
system in the Teton 
region. But what ex-
actly does a commu-
nity food system en-
tail? 

Using a systems think-
ing approach, a com-
munity food system 
takes a holisƟc view of the food system's 
components, from seed to fork. This 
includes producƟon, processing, distri-
buƟon, markeƟng, consumpƟon, and 
waste recovery and disposal. 

Unlike a "local" food system, a commu-
nity food system involves more than just 
geographic proximity; it emphasizes the 
collaboraƟve and interdependent rela-
Ɵonships that support the social, eco-
nomic, and environmental health of a 
community. "Local food" typically refers 
to short, value-based supply chains and 
direct markeƟng arrangements, includ-
ing direct-to-consumer sales. Some defi-
niƟons consider “local” as products pro-

duced within a 200-mile radius, but this 
measure is subjecƟve and does not ad-
dress the unique challenges of many 
rural areas. Community food systems 
are mulƟdimensional, socio-ecological 
systems sustained by the management 
and labor of farmers, ranchers, farm 
workers, and a network of intermediar-
ies who help move food from field to 
fork. 

How I Became Involved in Community 
Food Systems Work 

My journey into community food sys-
tems began in the early 2000s as a vol-
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unteer at the University of 
Idaho’s Soil Stewards Organic 
Farm in Moscow, Idaho. Later, 
during my graduate studies in 
Environmental Science at the 
University of Idaho, I worked 
on farm-to-insƟtuƟon and 
school garden research at the 
McCall Outdoor Science 
School—one of the first farm-to-school 
efforts in Idaho. My grandparents were 
also involved in agriculture. 

UI Extension, Teton County’s Role in Com-
munity Food Systems and Its Impact 

The University of Idaho (UI) serves as an 
educaƟonal resource, and I am an Exten-
sion Associate Professor in Community 
Food Systems within the College of Agri-
culture and Life Sciences. My role involves 
bringing university programs to the Teton 
community. As part of the UI Small Farms 
and HorƟculture Extension Faculty Team, I 
work on community development to 
strengthen the local food system. I teach 
horƟculture and small farm courses to the 
public and manage our 4-H youth develop-
ment program. 

One of the key programs I’m involved in is 
CulƟvaƟng Success Idaho, a 25-year-old 
sustainable agriculture iniƟaƟve created in 
collaboraƟon with Washington State Uni-
versity Extension and Rural Roots, an In-
land Northwest nonprofit organizaƟon. 
Since joining Extension eight years ago, 
we’ve reached hundreds of beginning 
farmers, ranchers, hobby farmers, and 
gardeners in our state and surrounding 
communiƟes. 

The Unique Nature of Our Community 
Food System 

Every community food system is unique, 
and ours is no excepƟon. Our foodshed—
the area where food is produced and con-
sumed—is rural and geographically isolat-

ed. The Teton foodshed in-
cludes Teton County, Idaho, 
Teton County, Wyoming, and 
neighboring areas. There is a 
strong consumer demand for 
healthy, sustainably produced 
food, but limited infrastructure 
to meet this demand. 

For example, much of the food 
consumed in Jackson, Wyo-
ming, is not locally grown due 

to high land costs and short growing sea-
sons. Instead, much of the food comes 
from nearby regions like Teton Valley, Ida-
ho, and Star Valley and Lander, Wyoming. 
AddiƟonally, the Tetons have the highest 
income gap in the U.S., which means that 
while some people can afford premium, 
locally produced food, many others strug-
gle to access healthy food. Beginning farm-
ers also face significant challenges in find-
ing affordable land due to high prices and 
limited availability. 

In the U.S., the average person spends 
only about 10% of their disposable income 
on food. However, healthy food typically 
costs about $1.50 more per day than un-
healthy food. This discrepancy stems from 
policies that prioriƟze the producƟon of 
high-volume commodiƟes and a supply 
chain that boosts profitability for highly 
processed food products. 

What Are the Elements of a Healthy and 
Complete Community Food System? How 
Healthy is Ours? 

Answering this quesƟon is difficult due to 
the complexity of the U.S. food system. 
Modern food producƟon focuses heavily 
on specializaƟon, which separates animal 
and crop producƟon. This trend has in-
creased reliance on syntheƟc ferƟlizers, 
pesƟcides, anƟbioƟcs for livestock, and 
large manure lagoons. These inputs in-
crease agricultural costs, degrade the envi-
ronment, and may pose risks to human 
health. Moreover, this specializaƟon has 
resulted in an overproducƟon of crops for 

feed and fuel, parƟcularly corn. 

The U.S. food system saw dramaƟc chang-
es in the second half of the 20th century, 
shiŌing agriculture toward large, special-
ized farms and consolidated food indus-
tries. As a result, we became more de-
pendent on global trade and supply chains, 
which bolstered large farm profits and 
expanded the variety of foods available in 
the market. However, this growth came at 
the expense of environmental quality, the 
rise of diet-related diseases, and the de-
cline of diversified family farms. These 
changes have made the system more vul-
nerable to disrupƟons, as seen during the 
COVID-19 pandemic. The U.S. was unpre-
pared for the pandemic-related disrup-
Ɵons to the food supply chain, with prob-
lems exacerbated by fragmented adminis-
traƟve responsibiliƟes and a lack of public 
service coordinaƟon. 

Farmers have always been at the mercy of 
weather, but over the past 40 years, ex-
treme weather events have become more 
unpredictable and frequent, further stress-
ing our food system. ShiŌs in temperature 
and precipitaƟon have heightened the risk 
of food- and water-borne diseases, respir-
atory issues from wildfire smoke, and re-
duced agricultural producƟvity due to ex-
treme heat, drought, floods, pests, inva-
sive species, soil depleƟon, erosion, and 
other environmental stressors. 

A healthy food system must address the 
three pillars of sustainability: environmen-
tal, socio-cultural, and economic factors. 
These elements help sustain and strength-
en the resilience of community food sys-
tems. While we’re not fully there yet, 
there is a growing movement toward cre-
aƟng a healthier food system. Awareness 
about healthy food systems has pro-
gressed substanƟally since I began my 
work in sustainable agriculture over 20 
years ago. It is exciƟng to be a part of the 
local food movement in the Teton food-
shed. 

(ConƟnued from page 1) 
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 Getting Organized for the Year Ahead 

 
  A goal without a plan is just a wish.”– Antoine de Saint-Exupéry 

 

With the first flakes of snow falling, winter is the perfect time to plan next year’s garden. But, why plan ahead, you ask? 

1. Hone your vision. Writing things out helps focus your efforts and identify potential conflicts in 
your plans before your garden fills up. Winter evenings are also ideal for researching varieties suited 
to our high-altitude climate and short growing season. 

2. Preset to-do list. Avoid falling behind by creating a list of tasks and a rough calendar. This will 
reduce mental overload and avoid annoying rework. Plus, it makes it easier to relax and meditate 
when you are doing the manual work. 

Artifacts to reference for the future. Keep track of what worked (and what didn’t) so you don’t repeat 
mistakes. A garden map from the previous year makes crop rotation easy. 

 

What should your plan include? 

Inventory of equipment: List any major tools or structures (e.g. high tunnels, grow lights, rototiller, etc.) and assess their condition. Also 
include any items you want to acquire for the upcoming season. 

Big projects: Outline any major projects you intend to tackle (e.g. trellises, windbreaks, etc.), with estimated timeframes. This will help 
prevent you from stretching yourself too thin. 

Plant variety spreadsheet: Create a list of plant varieties you want to grow, including their growing requirements (climate, spacing, germi-
nation time, row width, and depth). For now, dream big! You’ll narrow it down as you match varieties to your garden map. 

Task calendar: Create a calendar annotating ideal conditions for each task, in addition to rough dates. Examples of tasks could be prun-
ing, mulching, fertilizing, and applying pre-emergent pesticides, seed start dates, hardening off, transplanting, and approximate har-
vest times. As you fill in your calendar, you may even discover fall tasks to set things up for the following season. 

Garden map: Draft a bird’s-eye map of your growing spaces, including raised beds, cold frames, and any containers. Note important fac-
tors like light, wind, and drainage. If planting near a structure, consider drawing a cross-section diagram to visualize what the garden 
will look like from eye level to avoid blocking windows or obscuring other features. Once your wishlist has been fleshed out with quan-
tities of each variety, you can fill in your map with where they should go. Be mindful of crop rotations and neighboring plants. 

 

Whether on paper or digitally, keep your plan flexible. Use a binder with pencil if working on paper, or apps like 
Google Suite for digital planning. There are also some promising new garden-specific apps now that do some or 
all of this exercise! 

 

Remember, planning doesn’t need to be done all at once—or be perfect from the start. Begin now, and refine it 
over time. Even the best plans will evolve, but the process will set you up for success. Keep a journal of your suc-
cesses and setbacks. It’s a valuable reference for next year and a fun record to look back on! 

By Andrea Gaudet, Certified Idaho Master Gardener 
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UI Extension, Teton County 4-H is 
thrilled to welcome Jennifer Brown, 
who joined our team through Ameri-
Corps on November 1, 2024. Jennifer 
will focus on planning and teaching 
STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineer-
ing, Arts, and MathemaƟcs) curriculum 
to 4-H club members and youth in the 
ABC (Above and Beyond the Classroom) 
aŌer-school program. 

Jennifer brings a wealth of experience, 
holding a Master of Arts in Music and a 
Bachelor of Music in Vocal Music. She 
has taught elementary students for the 
past four years since relocaƟng to Te-
ton County. Her background includes 
designing and launching an early child-
hood program at West Virginia Univer-
sity and teaching English and music 
integraƟon at YaGe Community Arts 
Center in Kunming, Yunnan, China. Jen-
nifer's creaƟve talents in graphic design 
and technology make her a perfect fit 

for 4-H. 

Jennifer’s family is also acƟve in the 
community. Her husband, Dr. Douglas 
Brown, teaches 4th grade at Jackson 
Hole Classical Academy, and their 
daughter, Sienna, is a 4-H parƟcipant 
and student at RUES Upper Elementary 
School. Jennifer has already hit the 
ground running, planning Cloverbud 
STEAM meeƟngs, coordinaƟng Day 
Camps, and leading the ABC 4-H Friday 
STEM Challenge, "Food for Thought," 
with kindergarten and first graders. She 
has even joined the county's interfaith 
choir, further connecƟng with our vi-
brant community.  

Please join us in extending a warm wel-
come to Jennifer Brown as she embarks 
on this exciƟng journey with Teton 
County 4-H!  

 

 

Welcome Jennifer Brown to UI Extension, Teton County 4-H! 

Message from Abby Grundler, Teton County 4-H Coordinator 
Wow, we are off and running with the 
2024-2025 4-H year! Clubs are meeƟng, 
leaders are planning, and youth are ad-
jusƟng to the new four-day school 
week. We're ready for another fantasƟc 
year of growth. 

In just the first eight weeks, we already 
have 200 youth enrolled in 4-H! Last 

year, we reached 207 members, so we’re well on our way to 
matching—or even exceeding—that number. 4-H youth, do 
you have a friend who might enjoy 4-H? Be sure to invite them 
to join! And don’t forget to record your recruiƟng efforts in 
your record book. 

We’re thrilled to welcome six new leaders this year: 

· Jennifer Brown – Cloverbud STEAM and STEAM Clubs 

· Tracy Gridley – CraŌing 

· Alex Heidkamp – Hiking 

· Jessica and John Loudenslager – Beef Club 
· Leisa Moulton – General Leadership 
There’s sƟll room for more leaders! We are acƟvely seeking 
volunteers for Kniƫng, Crochet, Archery (3 leaders needed), 
Gardening, Rifle, Weaving, and more. Are you an entrepre-
neur? Share your knowledge by leading a club that teaches 
teens how to start and run a business. Do you enjoy baking? 
Start a Bakers Club! Are you an avid reader? Lead a Book Club. 
Have a passion for cross-sƟtch? We know youth are eager to 
learn. 

If you’re interested in becoming a leader and sharing your 
skills and knowledge with the youth of Teton County, please 
contact me at 208-776-8235 or teton4h@uidaho.edu. 

Here’s to another exciƟng and enriching year with Teton  
County 4-H! 

Jennifer Brown, 4-H AmeriCorps Instructor 

Teton County 4-H News 
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4-H EASTERN DISTRICT NEWS  
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State 4-H News 
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The registration deadline (and fees being paid) is January 6, 2025, and can be completed through 
ZSuite. No late entries will be accepted! 
4. Each contestant must be at least 8 years of age by January 1 of the current year and less than 19 years of age on January 1 of the cur-
rent year. 
a. Junior Division is open to those youths who have not reached their 14th birthday before January 1 of the current year. 
b. Senior Division is open only to those youth who have reached their 14th birthday as of January 1 of the current year and who have not 
reached their 19th birthday as of January 1 of the current year. 
c. Mixed age-division teams will be allowed, the age of the oldest member of the team will determine which division the team competes 
in (example: team of 4 with ages 10, 11, 14, 15 will compete in the Senior Division). 
5. The top senior team at the state contest will be invited to represent Idaho at a National Livestock Skill-A-Thon contest in Louisville, KY 
in November the same year. Mixed age-division teams, even competing in senior division, are not allowed to participate in the national 
contest. 
6. An entry fee of $40 per team member will be due with the team entry. These funds are used to pay for T-shirts, committee travel and 
contest expenses. Lunch may be available to purchase on site. 
  
Go to the link for more information https://4h.zsuite.org/api/files/user-uploads/114688/2024-11-25_19-29-19_contests-livestock-
skillathon-rules-pdf.pdf 

4-H College Scholarships are available for 4-H 
youth planning to attend Idaho post-secondary in-
stitutions. Please review the information on the 
scholarships available and how to apply by visit-
ingௗour 4-H    Scholarships page. Applications are 
due by         December 31. Please plan ahead and 
apply early.   
  
Reminder: The High School Senior's FAFSA applica-
tion for college opens Oct. 1. Complete it and turn 
it in as soon as possible, as many schools use this 
information to award scholarships in early January. 
Contact your local High School Counselor for infor-
mation.   
  
If you have questions, please contact the UI  
4-H OƯice at 208-885-6321 or fourh@uidaho.edu.  

Team and Contestant Eligibility 
1. Each county may enter up to two Senior teams and two 

Junior teams in the contest. 
2. Teams consist of three or four members. In teams in 
which there are four members, all will compete, but the 
member receiving the lowest overall score will be auto-
matically declared the alternate. The scores of the alter-
nate will not be included in any of the team totals but will 
be considered in making all individual awards. Teams con-
sisting of three members will not have an alternate and all 
members’ scores will count in determining individual and 
team awards. 
3. The teams may be selected by any procedure that the 
county deems to be appropriate. Team members must be 
enrolled in 4-H during the current year. Their eligibility 
must be certified by the county 4-H professional.  
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NaƟonal 4-H News 

Limited Edition  
4-H Holiday  
Ornaments 
  

Stop into any Tractor Supply store 

nationwide and get your limited 

edition collectible 4-H holiday or-

naments. These ornaments, fea-

turing three unique designs for 

2024, will surely become a cher-

ished family tradition for 4-H'ers 

for years to come.  

 

100% of the funds raised from 

ornament sales will benefit 4-H. 

At 4-H, we believe that when young people are equipped with the right skills and support, they can become leaders who are Beyond 
Ready for anything life throws their way. Dr. 

Growing up in Hilo, Alfred Mina’s journey 
with 4-H began as a member of the Paniolo 
Livestock 4-H Club. But his 4-H experience 
was more than just raising animals—it gave 
him the confidence to pursue a dream that 
others doubted. “At a Ɵme when my high 
school counselors were suggesƟng I reconsid-
er my dream of becoming a veterinarian, 4-H 
was my biggest supporter,” Alfred shared. 
“They helped me stay focused, determined, 
and confident in pursuing my career goals.”  

With 4-H by his side, Alfred followed his heart. He 
went on to earn degrees in Agriculture and Biolo-
gy from the University of Hawaii-Hilo and later 
graduated from Washington State University as a 
Doctor of Veterinary Medicine. Today, Dr. Mina 
owns a thriving veterinary pracƟce in Hilo, where 

More Than Livestock. 
Alfred’s 4-H experience went far beyond livestock 
projects. As a 4-H member, he gained leadership 
skills, learned the value of community service, and 
became a role model for others.  

 One of his most cherished projects was 
PALS (People, Animals, Loving, Sharing), 
where he brought his animals to elderly 
care homes and schools, spreading joy 
and connecƟon. 
Why It MaƩers 
Alfred’s journey shows how 4ôH em-
powers young people to go aŌer their 
dreams, even when the path seems 
difficult. He didn’t just prepare for a 
career—he became Beyond Ready to 
lead, serve, and make a difference in 
his community.  
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Paper Clovers are 
Available at   
Tractor Supply 
 
  

Check items off your holi-
day shopping list and 
support your local 4-H 
club. From now through 
December 15th, you can 
pick up a Paper Clover at 
any Tractor Supply store. 

American Farm Bureau 
Convention Offering Free 
Registration to 4-H'ers 

The American Farm Bureau Con-
vention is offering FREE registra-
tion to 4-H'ers who'd like to attend 
their Youth Leadership Program 
on January 26th in Salt Lake City, 
Utah. Students age 17 and young-
er will receive free registration and 
lunch if registered by December 
15th. 
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TETON FOOD AND FARM COALITION MEETING 

Wednesday, December 18, 2024 
Agenda: Winter planning, update about Sweet Hallow Farm 
and their no-Ɵll project  

12-1pm MT via Zoom               

Register: hƩps://tetonfoodfarmcoaliƟon.org/ 

 
4-H SEWING DAY CAMP (Pillow Cases)                            

Friday, December 20, 2024  1-4 PM     $40.00 

Day Camp open to all Teton County Youth ages 8-18.  

 
SAVE THE DATE 4-H EVENTS 

BEEF WEIGH-IN  Saturday, 3/8/2025  9-10 am  Fairgrounds 

SWINE WEIGH-IN  Monday, 4/28/2025  4-6 pm  Fairgrounds 

ANIMAL PAPERWORK DUE  Thursday, 5/8/2025 4 pm Office 

SHEEP & GOAT WEIGH-IN  Tuesday, 5/27/2025  4-6 pm  Fair-
grounds 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS CONTACT US  

UNIVERSITY OF IDAHO EXTENSION, TETON COUNTY  

Mailing Address: 

150 Courthouse Dr. #208. Driggs, ID 83422 

Physical Address:                                                                      

445 N. Main St., Driggs, ID. 83422 

Phone: 208-776-8235 

Email:   teton@uidaho.edu 

Web: https://www.uidaho.edu/teton 

 

Staff: 

Jennifer Werlin, Extension Educator 

jwerlin@uidaho.edu 

Tammy Sachse, Extension Assistant 
teton@uidaho.edu 
 
Abby Grundler,  4-H Coordinator 
teton4h@uidaho.edu 
 
Jennifer Brown, AmeriCorps 4-H Instructor 
jbbrown@uidaho.edu 


